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(Shujauddin Shaikh) 

Lahore (PR): “The Ministry of Foreign Affairs ought to openly and candidly reject the 

‘Turkish Plan’ for providing security at the Kabul airport.” 

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Shujauddin Shaikh, in a statement. The 

Ameer noted that it is one thing to provide US troops with a passage for ‘safe withdrawal’ 

from Afghanistan, however, the Ameer remarked, the presence of even a single soldier of 

any country in Afghanistan after the complete withdrawal of US troops would amount to 

nothing other than serving the interests of USA and acting as a spoiler of peace in 

Afghanistan. The Ameer queried that would Turkey even think of giving one of its airports to 

the forces of another country? He asserted that Pakistan should bluntly and vigorously reject 

the Turkish plan to provide security at the Hamid Karzai International Airport in Kabul and 

candidly state that it is not the policy of our country to be a part of any such plan that would 

undermine the sovereignty of Afghanistan. He emphasized that the right to decide about their 

own government as well as their preferred mode of governance rests with the Afghan people 

alone. The Ameer warned that any country that plans to keep its forces in Afghanistan or tries 

to interfere in any other way in the internal affairs of Afghanistan would have to face the same 

fate as the US in Afghanistan. He concluded by stating that the real obligation of all Muslim 

countries should be to fully and unreservedly support the re-establishment of the Islamic 

government in Afghanistan. 

“The Ministry of Foreign Affairs ought to openly and candidly reject 
the ‘Turkish Plan’ for providing security at the Kabul airport.” 
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